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Coalition of Attorneys General Urge U.S. Senate to Reject Senator 

Jeff Sessions’  

Nomination for U.S. Attorney General  
Cite Sessions’ Refusal To Protect Minorities and Vulnerable Populations, 

Rejection Of Sensible Criminal Justice Reforms, and More In Opposing 

Nomination 

 
  

BALTIMORE, MD (January 18, 2017) - A coalition of six Attorneys General is urging the 

U.S. Senate to reject Senator Jeff Sessions’ nomination as United States Attorney General, in a 

letter sent to Senate Judiciary Committee Chairman Chuck Grassley and Ranking Member 

Dianne Feinstein. The Judiciary Committee vote on Senator Sessions’ nomination is currently 

scheduled for January 24th. 

  

“As the Attorneys General and chief law officers of our respective states, we have a unique 

perspective and appreciation for the broad authority and prosecutorial discretion vested in the 

Attorney General of the United States,” the Attorneys General wrote. "This lawyer wields 

enormous power and influence in our justice system. In exercising this power, the Attorney 

General makes critical decisions every day about how, and indeed whether, to enforce the 

nation’s laws. It is imperative that the Justice Department be led by an individual on whom our 

nation can rely to diligently and fairly enforce all laws protective of civil rights, public safety, 

health and welfare.” 

  

The letter specifically cites Senator Sessions’ refusal to protect racial minorities and vulnerable 

populations, his rejection of sensible criminal justice reforms even when they had bipartisan 

support, and his poor management record, including as Alabama Attorney General. 

  

The letter is signed by Maryland Attorney General Brian Frosh, New York Attorney General 

Eric T. Schneiderman, Oregon Attorney General Ellen F. Rosenblum, Massachusetts Attorney 

General Maura Healey, District of Columbia Attorney General Karl A. Racine, and Hawaii 

Attorney General Doug Chin. 

  

“The Justice Department seal reads ‘Qui Pro Domina Justitia Sequitur’: ‘Who prosecutes on 

behalf of justice.’ As state attorneys general—the chief law officers of our respective states—we 

regularly work with the U.S. Department of Justice. Senator Sessions has stood for policies 

antithetical to this core mission of the Justice Department,” the letter concludes. “For these 

reasons, we believe him to be unqualified for the role of United States Attorney General. We join 
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the thousands of individuals and organizations that have voiced their opposition to Senator 

Sessions’ appointment and respectfully urge you to reject his nomination.” 

  

Read the full letter here. 
 

http://www.marylandattorneygeneral.gov/News%20Documents/Sessions_AG%20Letter_1_17_2017.pdf

